TRƯỜNG ĐẠI HỌC VĂN LANG **ĐƠN VỊ: KHOA NGOẠI NGỮ**

ĐỀ THI, ĐÁP ÁN/RUBRIC VÀ THANG ĐIỂM THI KẾT THÚC HỌC PHẦN Học kỳ 3, năm học 2023-2024

I. Thông tin chung

Tên học phần:	TIÊNG ANI	H 2				
Mã học phần:	71CLAN300)33		Số t	in chỉ:	03
Mã nhóm lớp học phần:	233_71ENGL40723_01, 02					
Hình thức thi: Trắc Nghiệm + Tự luận			Thời gian làm bài: 75		phút	
Thí sinh được tham khảo tài liệu:		□ Có		×F	🛛 Không	

II. Các yêu cầu của đề thi nhằm đáp ứng CLO

Ký hiệu CLO	Nội dung CLO	Hình thức đánh giá	Trọng số CLO trong thành phần đánh giá (%)	Câu hỏi thi số	Điểm số tối đa	Lấy dữ liệu đo lường mức đạt PLO/PI
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
CLO1	Vận dụng các từ vựng và cấu trúc ngữ pháp cơ bản để miêu tả các sự vật, sự việc thuộc các chủ đề thông dụng trong cuộc sống.	Tự luận	20%	4	1.25	PI2.1
CLO2	Phân loại chính xác các điểm ngữ pháp cơ bản thông qua bài thực hành nói/viết và các bài kiểm tra ngôn ngữ.	Trắc nghiệm	80%	1, 2, 3	8.75	PI2.1

III. Nội dung câu hỏi thi

Cách thức nộp bài (Giảng viên ghi rõ yêu cầu):

- SV gõ trực tiếp trên khung trả lời của hệ thống thi; không được phép copy-paste

PHÀN TRẮC NGHIỆM (8.75 điểm)

Part I (3.75 điểm): Grammar Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each space.

Lazy people do not believe ______ working hard. A. in **B.** to **C.** with **D.** about ANSWER: A My school is _____long way from my house. **A.** such a **B.** such C. so **D.** so many ANSWER: A _____with the project today? A. Who is helping Mary **B.** Who helps Mary **C.** Who does help Mary **D.** Who Mary helps ANSWER: A A: I don't enjoy shopping for clothes. B: **A.** Me neither. **B.** Not me. C. Me too. **D.** Me don't. ANSWER: A My brother_____a few hours a day online when he was young. A. used to spend **B.** was spending C. spent **D.** spends ANSWER: A I ate some popcorn _____ I was watching the film. A. when **B.** before **C.** after **D.** as soon as ANSWER: A

The film had ______ special effects I've ever seen. A. the most amazing B. more amazing thanC. as amazing asD. so amazing asANSWER: A

A: Why do the boys in the photo look so miserable?
B: Because the exhibition is ______ for them.
A. not interesting enough
B. too interesting to
C. quite interesting
D. so interesting that
ANSWER: A

John and Liz ______ to each other for five days. A. haven't spoken B. have been spoken C. hasn't spoken D. spoke ANSWER: A

My grandma______the dentist at 5 o'clock this afternoon. A. is seeing B. will see C. is going to see D. are seeing ANSWER: A

Jack isn't in the office today. He ______to New York. A. has gone B. have gone C. went D. has visited ANSWER: A

My father has lived in our house_____he was born. A. since B. for C. when D. as ANSWER: A

That's the library _____has lots of good DVDs. A. which B. where C. who D. when ANSWER: A If Ella_____a paid job this job this year, she _____voluntary work to get experience. A. doesn't find/will do B. don't find/will do C. doesn't find/would do D. will find/doesn't do ANSWER: A

Carly pretends______cheerful when she's away, but I think she misses home. A. to be B. being C. be D. have been ANSWER: A

Part II (2.5 điểm): Vocabulary

Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each space.

I've decided I need to be more _____, so I'm going to join the school basketball team.

A. active**B.** imaginative**C.** communicative

D. protective

ANSWER: A

I don't know how I'll ______to finish all this homework - before school on Monday, but I'll try. A. manage B. go C. hope D. consider

ANSWER: A

Drake is <u>crazy about</u> sports cars. A. obsessed with B. useless at C. afraid of D. care about ANSWER: A

"What is she like?" has a similar meaning to ______
A. What kind of person is she?
B. What is her appearance?
C. What is her hobby?
D. What does she want?
ANSWER: A

A ______ is someone who works to protect plants and animals.

A. conservationist **B.** geologist **C.** biologist **D.** protectionist ANSWER: A NASA is running a project on using 3D printers to make food in space. A. is organizing **B.** is planning **C.** is analyzing **D.** is gripping ANSWER: A We home late in the afternoon. A. reached **B.** arrived **C.** departed **D.** set ANSWER: A There are a lot of places to ______the shopping in my town. A. do **B.** go **C.** make **D.** get ANSWER: A The Eiffel Tower is probably the most popular tourist_____ in Paris. A. attraction **B.** attractive C. attract **D.** attracted ANSWER: A Most scientists agree that the problem of global ______ will get worse in the near future. A. warming **B.** pollution **C.** change **D.** effect ANSWER: A

Part III (2.5 điểm): Reading

A. Read the article below and decide if the statements are True or False. (1.25 điểm)

TRUE if the statement agrees with the information

FALSE

Health experts say that many of us don't get enough sleep and, that unlike previous generations—who regularly got a full eight hours—we have too many distractions. Many of us have a demanding work life, we are constantly connected to our devices, and we feel as if we are on call 24/7. All of these pressures tend to keep us up at night. We just can't seem to switch off and unwind at the end of the day. This lack of sleep results in frustration and exhaustion for many people.

But did people really get eight solid hours of sleep in past generations? New research into sleep patterns in the eighteenth and nineteenth centuries suggests that they did not. In fact, most people did not sleep through the night. Instead, they would sleep in two separate segments. For the first segment, they would sleep starting when it was too dark to see until about midnight. Then they would get up and engage in quiet activities, often by candlelight, for an hour or two. They would write in their journals, check on their animals, or do some work in the kitchen to prepare for the following day. Then, they would go back to sleep for another three to four hours, waking at dawn. This practice must have worked for them. They couldn't have gotten so much work done if they were constantly exhausted.

But this all changed with the invention of electric lighting. People started staying up later and later, sometimes until midnight, so they stopped waking up in the middle of the night to complete tasks. Instead, they would sleep through the night. Also, because fewer and fewer people were working on farms, they didn't need to wake up as early to care for their animals. As a result, more and more people began to sleep in a single segment. Does that mean the eight-hour guidelines are correct? Perhaps, but research on traditional societies living in different parts of the world today suggests otherwise. The full eight hours may still be just wishful thinking for the average adult. Between six and seven hours is probably enough for most of us.

According to the article, adults today are not getting enough sleep because of stress from responsibilities and modern life.

A. True

B. False

ANSWER: A

Many people feel frustrated and exhausted because they do not have enough sleep.

A. True **B.** False ANSWER: A

Latest studies have shown that people in the past slept over eight hours a day.

BM-003

A. False**B.** TrueANSWER: A

According to the passage, people used to get up at midnight and wake up late in the following morning.

A. False**B.** TrueANSWER: A

According to the author, the practice of segmented sleep made people productive.

A. True

B. False

ANSWER: A

B. Read the text and choose the correct answer to each given question. (1.25 điểm)

"Did you see that?" Joe said to his friend Bill. "You're a great shooter!". Bill caught the basketball and bounced it before throwing it again. The ball flew into the net. "Bill, you never miss!" Joe said admiringly. "Unless I'm in a real game," Bill complained. "Then I miss all the time." Joe knew that Bill was right. Bill *performed* much better when he was having fun with Joe in the schoolyard than he did when he was playing for the school team in front of a large crowd. "Maybe you just need to practice more," Joe suggested. "But I practice all the time with you!" Bill objected. He shook his head. "I just can't play well when people are watching me." "You play well when I'm watching," Joe pointed out. "That's because I've known you since we were five years old," Bill said with a smile. "I'm just not comfortable playing when other people are around." Joe nodded and understood, but he also had an idea. The next day Joe and Bill met in the schoolyard again to practice. After a few minutes, Joe excused himself. "Practice without me," Joe said to his friend. "I'll be back in a minute." Joe hurried through the school building, gathering together whomever he could find-two students, a math teacher, two secretaries, and a janitor. When Joe explained why he needed them, everyone was happy to help. Joe reminded the group to stay quiet as they all went toward the school's basketball court. As Joe had hoped, Bill was still practicing basketball. He made five baskets in a row without noticing the silent people standing behind him. "Hey,

Bill!" Joe called out finally. Bill turned. A look of surprise came over his face. "I just wanted to show you that you could play well with people watching you," Joe said. "Now you'll have nothing to worry about for the next game!"

What would be the best title for the story?

A. Bill's Basketball ProblemB. Practice Makes PerfectC. Bill Wins the Big GameD. Joe Joins the Team

ANSWER: A

In line 8, the word "*performed*" is closest in meaning to _____.

- A. played
- **B.** acted

C. moved

D. changed

ANSWER: A

Why is Bill upset?

A. He plays better in practice than he does during games.

B. The schoolyard is not a good place to practice.

- C. Joe watches him too closely when he plays.
- **D.** His team loses too many games.

ANSWER: A

Why does Bill play well when Joe is watching him?

- **A.** He is comfortable with Joe.
- **B.** Joe tells him how to play better.
- **C.** He does not know that Joe is there.
- **D.** He wants to prove to Joe that he is a good player.

ANSWER: A

Why does Joe decide to gather a group of people?

- A. Because he wants to help Bill feel less nervous
- **B.** Because he wants more players for his team
- C. Because he wants to show them his talent
- **D.** Because he wants more people to see the next game

ANSWER: A

PHẦN TỰ LUẬN (1.25 điểm)

Part IV: Writing

Rearrange these words to make meaningful sentences.

Câu 1 (0,25 điểm): Brian/ he/ hard/ boring/ talk/ It's/ is/ to/ because/ to/ so Câu 2 (0,25 điểm): birthday/ exam/ My sister/ the/ her/ to/ after/ celebrate/ decided/ has Câu 3 (0,25 điểm): sports/ are/ Penny and Jill/ at/ playing/ the/ center/ 4:30/ tennis/ at Câu 4 (0,25 điểm): younger/ is/ The actor/ films/ looks/ in/ a bit/ his/ than/ he Câu 5 (0,25 điểm): upstairs/ was/ My wife/ doing/ dinner/ were/ cooking/ my children/ while/ homework

Phần câu hỏi	Nội dung đáp án	Thang điểm	Ghi chú
I. Trắc nghiệm		8,75	
PART I	1. A	3,75	
Câu 1 – 15	2. A	,	
	3. A		
	4. A		
	5. A		
	6. A		
	7. A		
	8. A		
	9. A		
	10. A		
	11. A		
	12. A		
	13. A		
	14. A		
	15. A		
PART II	16. A	2,5	
Câu 16 – 26	17. A		
	18. A		
	19. A		
	20. A		
	21. A		
	22. A		
	23. A		
	24. A		
	25. A		
	26. A		
PART III	27. A	2,5	
Câu 27 – 37	28. A		
	28. A		
	29. A		
	30. A		
	31. A		
	32. A		
	33. A		

ĐÁP ÁN PHÀN TỰ LUẬN VÀ THANG ĐIỂM

	34. A 35. A 36. A 37. A		
II. Tự luận		1,25	
Phần IV		· · ·	
Câu 1	It's hard to talk to Brian because he is so boring.	0,25	
Câu 2	My sister has decided to celebrate her birthday after the exam.	0,25	
Câu 3	Penny and Jill are playing tennis at 4:30 at the sports center.	0,25	
Câu 4	The actor is a bit younger than he looks in his films.	0,25	
Câu 5	My wife was cooking dinner while my children were doing homework upstairs.	0,25	
	Điểm tổng	10.0	

TP. Hồ Chí Minh, ngày 22 tháng 6 năm 2024

Trưởng bộ môn

TS.Mai Thu Hoài.

Giảng viên ra đề

hi

Trần Thị Lệ Thủy